	NEWS BULLETIN SCRIPT
	Wednesday, April 22, 2015


22 April 2015

Good Evening, it’s 5 o’clock I’m Suzan Dokolo 
The Headlines:

· Governor’s bodyguards killed in Upper Nile clashes 
· WFP suspends operations in parts of Upper Nile 
· Inmates strike in Mundri County, Western Equatoria
The SPLA has confirmed that the fighting in Upper Nile was between forces of State Governor Simon Kun Pouch, and troops loyal to army General Johnson Olony.  

The fighting was sparked off last evening after a disagreement between the Governor’s guards and soldiers loyal to Olony.  

Army spokesperson Col Phillip Aguer says two of the Governors guards and two soldiers loyal to Oly were killed.  Aguer says a team is being sent from the army headquarters in Juba to investigate the incident.  

Col. Aguer: “The SPLA command is organizing an investigation team to go to Malakal and investigate the cause of this incident. The rumor that Johnson Olony defected is a lie and is cheap propaganda by people who are interested to fish in dirty water. The chief of general staff Gen Paul Malong Awan has been in touch with Gen Olony  since the incident started and through the day”. 

Gen Olony, former leader of the South Sudan Democratic movement was granted amnesty and reintegrated into the SPLA in 2013.  

Meanwhile, the UNMISS base in Malakal has seen an influx of new arrivals at the Protection of civilians site following the fighting. 

Acting spokesperson for the UN Mission in South Sudan Joe Contreras says civilians have been arriving at the site since last night.

Joe Contreras: “There has been a steady influx of IDP’s into that protection site in recent days and also we have reports of a significant number of IDP’s arriving at our protection site last night and also this morning in response to a reported outbreak of fighting between SPLA troops and a Shilluk ethnic militia in Malakal town that began last night. We hope that these ethnic tensions will decline in coming days.”
Gen Olony, former leader of the South Sudan Democratic Movement, was granted amnesty and reintegrated into the SPLA in 2013.  

The United Nations World Food Program, WFP says it has temporarily suspended operation in Akoka and Fasoda counties in Upper Nile State. 

WFP information officer, George Fominyen told Radio Miraya that the decision has been taken following the disappearance of three WFP staff earlier this month along the Malakal-Melut road.

George Fominyen: “The disappearance of our three colleagues has led to increased concern about staff security in the area. We continue to follow up with the authorities here in Juba, Malakal and Akoka but have not been able to get any information and fear for the safety of our staff is very concerning.  that why we reassess our operation in some parts of Upper Nile State and plan to temporary reduce our operation in those where we no longer believe is safe for our staff to work. We are very concern about the lives of the innocent civilians but we cannot do our live saving operation unless national and local authorities are able and willing to ensure the safety of humanitarian staff.”

WFP says it has been giving assistance to some 2.5 million people in need of humanitarian assistance since the beginning of the year.

President Salva Kiir has traveled to Turkey to attend the country’s National Sovereignty Day celebrations.  

The President is accompanied by Foreign Affairs Minister Barnaba Marial Benjamin and other government officials.  

Speaking before departure at Juba airport, Marial said the President will use the opportunity to engage with world leaders on the progress of the peace process.  

Barnaba Marial: “President Salva Kiir has been invited to Turkey by the President of Turkey to attend this great day of celebration. I’m sure he will have some sideline meeting with some head of states that will be there, where some bi-lateral issues will be discussed because in such a great meeting leaders find it an opportunity to talk to each other and touch on the bi-lateral issues and also it gives them opportunities to know each other as friends. So it is a great gathering indeed. We, of course in South Sudan our president will be able to explain and share with the other leaders the present crisis in the Republic of South Sudan and how much the government is committed to bring peace in our country.”   

National Sovereignty and Children's Day marks the creation of the Turkish Parliament and highlights the importance of children in the country's development.

Prisoners in Mundri County, of Western Equatoria State went on strike, protesting against prolonged detention periods.  

A group of 13 inmates marched out of the prison cells onto the Police headquarters on Tuesday morning, demanding for the acting commissioner and county judge to bring their cases to trial.  

The prisoners most of who are accused of murder, claim they have been detained for close to five years without trial. 

The Acting County Commissioner of Mundri West County, John Cleopas, says their cases can only be handled by the High Court in the state capital Yambio. 

Cleopas says arrangements have been made to transport the inmates for trial.  

John Cleopas: “After consultation with higher court authorities in Yambio, the Deputy Governor instructed us to transport the prisoners to the state capital in Yambio. So this morning, we arranged for their transport and now they are on their way to Yambio. Their cases cannot be judged by the county judge because it needs the high court and that is why they stayed for up three, four and five years. This is not our fault. This is the fault of the court authorities because usually they used to visit the counties from time to time, but now it is coming to four years since they last visited us here.”

Still in Western Equatoria, the State Legislative Assembly has endorsed an amendment to the state transitional constitution, extending the terms of the State Legislative Assembly and the Governor by three years. 

The amendment prolonging the terms of office from July 2015 to July 2018, comes after the National Elections Commission announced that extensions recently approved by the National Legislature also apply to State governments. 

Daniel Ezbon, the State Minister of Local Government and Law Enforcement represented the Minister of Parliamentary Affairs at the sitting.  

Daniel Ezbon: “Today the State Legislative Assembly have passed the amendment Bill of the Traditional Constitution 2011 which is the amendment Bill 2015, extending the period of the current state Legislative Assembly, by three years from the 9th July 2015 to 9th July 2018. And also the tenure of the Office of the Governor has also been extended congratulate the Parliament for that and I congratulate the whole Western Equatorians for that thank you.”
We spoke with a few Members if Parliament to get their comments on the extension.  

Many of them say the time should be utilized effectively for the good of the people. 

You are listening to Radio Miraya news.
As we prepare to mark World Malaria Day, the Director of Malaria Control in Wau Teaching Hospital says plans are underway to distribute mosquito nets across the state before the rainy season sets in. 

Abdelgadir Maduak says so far 60,000 nets have been distributed to pregnant mothers.  

Maduak is also appealing to the National ministry of health to restrict the importation of malaria drugs into the country. 

He says some medicines which are no longer effective continue to be brought in without clearance from health authorities. 

Abdelgadir Maduak: "One of the problems is that in the market currently, there are big quantities of medicines. There is artenam, a lot of medicines are entering the market, but there is no bill that we can stop this. But we hope that a bill will be out to allow us stop those medicines. Last year till the beginning of this year, we have distributed more than 60,000 mosquito nets to every pregnant woman who goes for medical checkup. In the coming period, we shall distribute more than 1,000,000 mosquito nets in Western Bahr El-Ghazal to cover all communities so that we reduce the percentage of malaria.”

World Malaria Day will be commemorated on Saturday 25 April, to recognize global efforts to control malaria. 

According to the World Health Organization, 3.3 billion people in 106 countries are at risk of malaria.

Education Ministers from all the ten states are gathered in Juba for a meeting on how to improve working conditions of teachers and lecturers.  

The two-day meeting comes after a recent study by the International Department for International Development (DFID) revealed that teachers are leaving the profession on account of low salaries and unfavorable working environments. 

 Daniel Thobo, the Dean of the College of Education at the University of Juba says ensuring proper welfare of teachers is key to improving standards of education.  

Daniel Thabo: “In order to maintain the teachers there must be improvement in their salaries and salaries must exactly on time.They need a very good environment, conducive environment if a teacher is transferred to a school there must be ready houses there where they can accommodate themselves. This will not discourage them to leave the Job. The most important thing is the implementation of what is being said, if the money is there and is implemented will be a very nice thing and even to follow up what has been stated in the workshop somebody should follow up all these kind of things so that they are implemented exactly.”  

Omot Okony is the Director General for quality promotion and Innovation. He says there must be political will and funding to uplift standards. 

Omot Okony: “Our teacher need to be trained first of all, then management, Management is very important, by management I mean their salaries has to be improved, they have to be motivated, their teaching environment should be improved, and also the image of teacher should be actually people are looking at a teacher as somebody who is nothing completely because teacher is getting law salary. Well is not practical because there is no funding, to make that thing practical also may be we need a strong, strong political will to support that.”  

And in regional news, South African soldiers and police have conducted a series of raids in an effort to curb attacks on foreign nationals and the looting of shops.

Men's hostels in Johannesburg housing mainly South Africans were searched for weapons and 11 arrests were made.

The army was ordered to deploy to volatile areas to stop further attacks that began about three weeks ago.

At least seven people have been killed and 5,000 have been left homeless since the xenophobic violence began.

To end the news, here are the headlines once again:
· Governor’s bodyguards killed in Upper Nile clashes 

· WFP suspends operations in parts of Upper Nile 

· Inmates strike in Mundri County, Western Equatoria

That is the news. I am Suzan Dokolo. Stay tuned to Radio Miraya. 
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